
April 1, 2021 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEMBERS 
MEETING 

 

 When:  May 2021 
Where:  Meeting-By-Mail  

 

Return your quesƟons, proposals and board member nominaƟons 

by April 15, 2021.  Ballots will be mailed on April 22, 2021 and 

must be returned by May 7, 2021. 

Shalimar Gardens has a new website and a new email 

address.   

The Boone County Sewer District will be upgrading the 

pumping staƟon this spring and summer.   

The planned Lake Shoreline Erosion Project has not 

begun yet due to bad weather.   

 See Page 2 for details. 

 



Mr. Tom Ratermann at the Boone County Regional 
Sewer District  informs us that a major upgrade 
project is underway at the pumping staƟon next to 
our lake.  This project will include: 

1) Replacing the aging electrical panel 

2) Replacing the pumps. 

3) Building a retaining wall around the pump staƟon 
to prevent storm water from running down the 
gravel access road and the back of the dam into 
the pump. 

Mr. Raterman said this project “won’t take months, 
but definitely weeks, unless there is a lot of rain 
delaying the work.”    

If you have any quesƟons, please contact the Boone 
County Regional Sewer District at  (573) 443‐2774. 

 

During heavy rains in 2020, it became obvious that 
severe erosion has been going on in the southwest 
corner of the lake for many years, and that this 
needed to be remedied as soon as possible before it 
resulted in major property damage. 

The erosion has washed away between 6 and 10 feet 
of soil bordering lots on the west side of the lake over 
the years, with the result that heavy rains create 
floods in areas outside the overflow spillway corridor.   

The Board has hired S.P.C. Inc. to restore the shoreline 
in the southwest corner of the lake by building a shot 
rock base and infilling with clay and topsoil.  Work was 
to have begun in January, but has been delayed by 
bad weather. 

Please contact any member of the Board if you have 
any quesƟons. 

We have a new website and a new email address. 

In 2019 we contracted with HASoŌware to provide us 
with accounƟng soŌware and online payments.  We 
were not happy with this product, so we canceled the 
arrangement in accordance with our contract.  They 
retaliated by hijacking our website and email and 
refusing to transmit two online payments which had 
just been made. This forced us to get a new domain 
name and a new email address, which are: 

hƩp://www.shalimar–gardens.org 

board@shalimar–gardens.org 

It’s that Ɵme of year again.   


